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UNAPPROVED

CITY OF BLAINE

ANOKA COUNTY, MINNESOTA

WORKSHOP

CITY COUNCIL MEETING NO. 12-12
Thursday, February 16, 2012
6:30 P.M.

Cloverleaf Farm Room

10801 Town Square Drive

CALL TO ORDER/ROLL CALL
The meeting was called to order by Mayor Pro Tem Kolb at 6:30 p.m.

PRESENT:  Councilmembers Bourke, Clark, Herbst, Hovland, Swanson, and Mayor Pro Tem Kolb.

ABSENT:   Mayor Ryan
Quorum Present.

ALSO PRESENT:  Clark Arneson, City Manager; Bryan Schafer, Community Development Director; Bob Therres, Public Services Manager; Mike Ulrich, Public Works Director; Chris Olson, Public Safety Manager/Police Chief; Joe Huss, Finance Director; Jim Kappelhoff, Park and Recreation Director; Bob Fiske, Community Standards Director; Roark Haver, Communications Technician; Patrick Sweeney, City Attorney; Jane M. Cross, City Clerk; and Recording Secretary Carol Hamer.
Housekeeping Changes to Chapter 18, Article VIII – Residential Maintenance Code and Article X – Licenses for Rental Dwellings
Public Safety Manager/Police Chief Olson provided an overview of the proposed housekeeping changes to the Rental Licensing Ordinance.  The overview and discussion with the City Council covered the following information: 
· Definitions 

· Linking Article VIII with Article X

· Other Corrections:  Resident Agent 
Councilmember Swanson suggested adding Chisago County to the list of locations the resident agent must reside in.
Community Standards Director Fiske provided an overview of the proposed change in the licensing inspection schedule for single family attached units from once per year to once every 3 years.

Councilmember Herbst requested staff to provide the Council with information on the total number of rental properties in the City and the number of employees covering rental inspections. 

Councilmember Clark verified with Community Standards Director Fiske that the City only gets involved with tenants’ repair/maintenance issues if there is repeated non-responsiveness from the property owner.  

Council consensus was to direct staff to include the proposed housekeeping changes to the Rental Licensing Ordinance for first reading on a future City Council meeting agenda.
Coon Creek Watershed District Discussion – Leasing Space at City Hall
Tim Kelly, Coon Creek Watershed District (CCWD), provided a presentation on the mission and business model of the CCWD.  He discussed the recent CCWD boundary change and recent and ongoing CCWD projects.  Mr. Kelly noted the CCWD is currently in the process of considering a new location for office space.
Councilmember Swanson questioned if watershed districts are required to be located in public buildings.  Mr. Kelly replied that the office is required to be within the watershed district, and that the meetings and office space must be available to the public.  One interpretation is that this space must be in a public building. 
Councilmember Swanson stated his opposition to the City competing with the private sector.  He stated it would require a statement from the Attorney General agreeing with the interpretation that the watershed district office space must be in a public building for him to support leasing space to the CCWD in City Hall.  

Councilmembers Clark and Herbst stressed that there is Council policy in place in opposition to leasing space on the third floor of City Hall.

OTHER BUSINESS
City Manager Arneson reviewed that at the City Council retreat the Council directed him to contact MAC to determine the possibility of purchasing the Airport Park property.  He outlined the points of a potential short term lease with MAC of three years in length with two one-year renewals, consistent with the items presented at the City Council retreat.  He requested direction on whether to pursue the short term lease, which would be presented for Council consideration at the March 15, 2012 City Council meeting.  The intent would be to have the agreement in place for the start of the April 1st soccer/softball season. 

There was discussion on the specifics of the potential short term lease with MAC.  

Council directed City Manager Arneson to proceed with the contract discussions with MAC as outlined and to include the agreement on the agenda of the March, 15, 2012 City Council meeting. 

The workshop was adjourned at 7:25 p.m.








Katherine Kolb, Mayor Pro Tem
ATTEST:

Jane M. Cross, CMC, City Clerk

Submitted by TimeSaver Off Site Secretarial, Inc.

